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February 8, 2006 
ICANN 

gNSO Council

Whois Taskforce 
Re: Preliminary Taskforce Report 
Dear Council Members:


The Internet Commerce Coalition (ICC) appreciates this opportunity to comment on the preliminary report issued on the purpose of the Whois database and Whois contacts, as proposed by the Whois Taskforce of the gNSO.  Our Coalition’s members include leading Internet service providers and e-commerce companies:  Amazon.com, AOL, AT&T, BellSouth, Comcast, eBay and Verizon.  We support measures that promote the growth of legitimate e-commerce while protecting consumers against bad actors.  


We hereby strongly urge ICANN to maintain its longstanding Whois policy through adoption of formulation two, as described in the Taskforce report.  The ICC believes that broader uses of the database are imperative for a variety of legitimate business purposes and are consistent with ICANN’s core mission.  


The ICC membership uses Whois for a variety of purposes.  Such uses include researching and verifying registrants that impose legal and security risks for service providers; detecting sources of possible attacks on networks and servers; and identifying sources of consumer fraud, spam and similar issues harming the continued growth and reliability of the Internet.  For example, ICC members use Whois information to investigate and shut down registrants who instigate phishing and pharming schemes which have become a major concern to all business and consumer users.  ICC members use Whois to protect the interests of their customers against fraud, and to research and manage domain name portfolios in an ever increasing effort to bring new products and innovative services to their customers.  Finally, without access to Whois under formulation two, the demands that law enforcement officials make on ICC members would greatly increase and overwhelm the resources that service providers devote to security services and network abuse prevention.  


We believe that the alternative formulation which limits the purpose of Whois to technical uses is too narrow to ensure the stability and security of the Internet, and fails to recognize the legitimate needs of service providers and e-commerce businesses that rely on Whois to contact registrants as described above.  Limitation of Whois to technical uses as described in formulation one would also prevent ISP customers from obtaining information on registrants, and in turn vastly limit the ability of ICC members to keep their networks secure and free of viruses, worms and other malicious attacks.  


For the foregoing reasons, we respectfully urge ICANN to adopt formulation two in its development of Whois policy.  Thank you for considering our views.  
Sincerely,

/s/ Liz Gasster
Elizabeth Gasster
President, ICC

1200 Nineteenth Street N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036

tel: 202.861.3900     fax: 202.223.2085
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